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THANK YOU FROM THE TRUST!!

A huge thank you on behalf of the Trust to the Social Club and everyone else that organized, helped and supported on the
night!! It was a great time had by all - as the photographs will show! Delicious meal, excellent entertainment and even
better company. | hope everyone enjoyed themselves and thanks again to the hard work of everyone that ensured the
night was a success.

HALL ACOUSTICS

Thank you for your patience while we come to a resolution with the hall acoustics. The process included a professional
report from Autex Acoustics which came highly recommended to us. The report was then sent to their preferred installers
in Whangarei and 3 quotes were returned. The Trust were very happy with the plan provided by MeasureUp, which also
happened to be the most competitive quote. Quietspace panels will be installed on the ceiling throughout the dining and
kitchen and we are advised this will make a huge difference. Installers are set to start work on Wednesday 24th of
July and will take 2 days - if you could please refrain from using the hall during this time - thank you.

STORMWATER DRAIN

WDC have been working with geo technical engineers to work out a solution for the erosion issues and several plans are
being investigated but with no decision made as yet. Unfortunately the original date of end of July has now been pushed
out. WDC advises that factors involved in the decision include long term plan, funding, priority, disturbance and discharge
into the estuary, working with regional council and local hapu etc. The Trust will do their best to keep you updated as soon
as more information is at hand.

LOST PROPERTY

A campervan cupboard that was stored in the hobby shed with the intent to be repaired and refitted has gone missing. If
you know anything about it please get in touch.

Suggestion in future is to name your items so their is no confusion if anyone happens to be cleaning up.

WATER UPDATE

Bore level is on the rise and we still are under our allocated usage - thanks folks! Big thanks to Murray Madden for
keeping on top of things - last water test once again clear from e-coli and any nasties - thanks Murray!

UNITS FOR SALE

As you will be aware Units 23 and 34 are officially on the Market - look out for updates on our
website - www.nrv.co.nz. We would very much appreciate if you could help spread the word and
send any potential buyers our way!!

THANK YOU SO MUCH TO THE FOLLOWING LOCAL BUSINESSES FOR YOUR SUPPORT

COMMUNITY PATRoLg ©

Broadceast

Local Business
Enthusiasts Network

CALL 0204PATROL
0204728765

- Tutukaka Coast & Beyond

Share, Shop, Sell, Support & Smile! »

NEW ZEALAND

TUTUKAKA COAST




Social Club &~

NEWS

to our residents who celebrate July birthdays:
8 I RTHOM X Mary Wright, Dennis Greasley, Brian Walsh, Lorraine Holland and Jim Peace.

Hape X

Mid Winter Xmas Dinner:

This was such a fabulous occasion — probably the highlight of the entertainment provided at our Village this year.
The feedback has been very positive, and is our reward for all the hard wark that goes into this dinner. There
were 63 meals (including the kitchen staff) and it took exactly 21 minutes to deliver all the dinners to the tables.
This was not without mishap, and you may have noticed there were no carrots. The whole bowl decided to take a
dive to the floor when serving onto the very first plate!!! However, as the veges consisted of potatoes, kumaras,
pumpkin, broccoli and cauliflower, and the meat was roast beef and roast chicken — | don’t think we could have
fitted them on the plates anyway. How about that dessert line up .......... Pavolva, jelly, cream puffs,
trifle and fruit salad — hopefully, nobody went home hungry.

About now | would like to acknowledge the helpers and workers —
Allen Dennis and Wendy Brown, Pat Milich, Shirley Coker, Dawn Bate, Bev Brown,
Murray Madden, Deni & Ken Roddis, Margaret Pengelly, Kath Johnson, Gaye & Kevin
Marshall, Ellaleen Green, Amy & Georgia-Rose Tipene and me! If | have left anyone off this list
— believe me, it isn't intentional. | was blown away by the help offered. Thank you.
Our live entertainment — Kim and Kath — were superb and happily took their music to the crowd. | saw people
dancing who probably regretted it a little the next day, but their faces were lit up with joy and happiness at the
time. The paparazzi (Rita Gibson) was busy taking photos, so some may be attached to this newsletter if
Emma can organize it.)

Door and Raffle Prizes: Ron Thompson won the door prize (at least | think it was Ron — was that a wig Ron?) All
good fun. (Door prize kindly donated by Chairman Terrence.)
Raffle: 1st Prize — Barb from Badminton, 2nd Prize — Deni, 3rd Prize — Keith McKay. (Thanks Shirley — great
raffle prizes). Novelty Prizes: Chocs — Emma & Aaron for first date, and | cannot remember who was the other
winner!

Thank you, Murray for organizing this job and actually carrying out 99% of it on your own. We are hoping that the
seats have dried completely so when you attend Bingo on Tuesday, there won’t be any wet patches!

Happy Hour - 1st Sunday of the Month:
v These have been well supported, and the July one was a sausage sizzle which those present,
appreciated.

By The Way:
A small campervan cupboard has mysteriously disappeared from the Hobby Shed. Can anyone enlighten me so
that | can get it back to its owner. It was being repaired (so it may have looked like recycle material) but was, in
fact, to be refitted to the campervan.

If you have a discussion point you would like to run past the Resident Trustees prior to the monthly Trust meeting

— they are available at the Village Hall on the 1st Monday of the month at 1p.m.
The Trust meets on the 2nd Monday of the month at 3p.m. for its monthly meeting.

Cheers! Phi Wilson



A GREAT TIME HAD BY ALLI"




A beautiful meal by our hardworking
Social Club and all their helpers ......

THANK YOU AGAIN TO
EVERYONE THAT MADE THE
NIGHT SUCH A SUCCESS!I

Thank you Rita Gibson for the Photographs!



